Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday September 20th.2021
Present: Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe   Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.J.Matthewson  Mr.R.Wilks    Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mrs.M.Rodgers  
Mr.D.Roper (NCC)
Apologies:  Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)  Mr.S.Cutts
Public Participation None
a) Police Report three crimes had been recorded in July
b) County Council and District Council Reports Cllr.Roper said that the new recycling centre would be open in the next few days. NCC would be launching a new highway safety fund which would be open to bids from Broadland parishes in 2022/2023. He was in discussion with NCC about using his member’s funds to improve signage on the footpath from Newton Street to Mill Lane.
c) Norwich Airport Committee Cllr.Hegarty had attended the recent AGM and gave a brief resume of the meeting. Passenger traffic had been down by 90%, staffing had been reduced by 30% and re-fuelling and car parking had been taken “in house”. The airport did not expect to make a full recovery until 2025.
d) Full Council









1. Apologies were noted as above
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Coe as a Mission Room trustee, Cllr.Wilks – grass cutting and Cllr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre.
3. Minutes of the meeting on July 19th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported one vacant allotment which he would offer to a resident on the waiting list
5. Planning The Council decided to make no observations at the outline stage of the application to develop part of the airport off Imperial Way for aviation and non-aviation businesses. They would reserve comments until the detailed application.
6. Cemetery Drive The Council had received advice from their solicitors and a draft letter to be sent to the installing contractor. This letter was accepted with minor amendments.
7. Swan Green Competitive quotations had been obtained by the clerk to remove two dead trees and the order would be placed with Arborsolve Ltd. In the sum of £775.00+VAT
8. Correspondence A letter had been received from Mr.& Mrs.Reynolds who had looked after the planters near the village sign and would now be leaving the village. Mrs.Fiona Betts had agreed to carry on looking after them. The Clerk would thank all concerned.
9. Accounts due for payment
Accounts paid during summer recess



J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE) plus expenses

£551.60

E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)


£98.32


J.P.Chick

Consultancy fees (inc.VAT)

£1,224.00

PKF Littlejohn
Annual Audit (inc.VAT)


£360.00


Accounts due for payment







J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE) plus expenses

£565.46

E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)


£98.32


E-ON


Council Office (inc.VAT)


£30.94


Wave


Blind Lane Water



£181.08

Wave


Coltishall Lane Water (Credit)

(£334.99)

10. Clerk’s and Councillors Reports The Clerk was asked to arrange for the cemetery and allotment hedges to be cut, the cemetery path to be sprayed and the brambles to be cut near the dog bin in Mill Street.
11. Next Meeting  Monday October 18th. at St.Faiths Centre - 7.30 p.m.


